CITY OF SAN ANTONIO

RON NIRENBERG
MAYOR

May 10, 2018

Dear SCI Board:

I am pleased to provide this letter of recommendation for Polly Yu of Asia Getaway Inc for the
Board of Directors of Sister City International (SCI). Ms. Yu has worked with the San Antonio
International Relations Department and Economic Development Department since 2012.

Ms. Yu’s involvement in cultural and education exchange between the U.S. and Asia has
spanned more than 20 years. Her accomplishments include organizing the Youth Ambassador
program between Wuxi and San Antonio in 2017, the Youth Ambassador program between
Futtsu, Japan and Carlsbad in 2016, the San Diego Youth Symphony Friendship tour to Yantai,
China in 2015, and the San Antonio Youth Symphony World Expo Tour to China in 2010.

| am confident that Ms. Yu’s expertise in managing international relations, and her experience
working with the City of San Antonio will be a valuable asset to the Board and its members in
developing and implementing programs of interest involving Sister Cities in Asia and San

Antonio.

Please do not hesitate to contact me should you have any questions.

Ron Nirenberg




